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My interest in gardening began early in life when I grew vegetables for my parents and five siblings at Merrylands. It is an interest that has stayed with me for all my adult life. I married, raised three children and now have three grandchildren. We have moved to about 14 houses over the years and in 2000 moved to Bullaburra and began our retirement. Life hasn’t slowed down on our half-acre where gardens have taken over the block. Ours is a traditional mountain garden with flowering trees and shrubs, roses, bulbs, perennials, annuals, pots and a shade house. We have citrus, fruit trees, berries, a herb garden and a vegetable patch. It is a good climate so most things survive the four seasons in the mid-mountains. Over time the Leura Garden Club and speakers were most helpful and now I am able to have input as a committee member.
Flowers were blooming well in the garden and I wanted to be more creative with flower arranging for the house and to give away as gifts. When I joined the Blue Mountains Floral Art Group in 2005, I had no idea where this path would lead me. Mary Sweeney taught me a lot about creativity with not only flowers, but with all parts of trees and shrubs as well as sticks, stones and flowers. She gave me courage to exhibit at Iris shows and other shows in Blackheath, and over the years I began doing Church flowers and the festival of flowers at St Albans, Leura. The Garden Clubs of Australia conference flowers and the Crossing the Blue Mountains conference last year were highlights for me and I have had great satisfaction in sharing what I have learned over the years through these groups.

It may be of interest that Wentworth Falls Garden club initially started the Wentworth Falls Floral Art Group 25 years ago and inaugural members, Pauline Atwood and Ann Ryan, are still members of our group which is now known as the Blue Mountains Floral Art Group to embrace the whole of the mountains. These days I give encouragement through workshops to floral art members each month at Lawson Bowling Club meeting on the fourth Monday of the month at 10am–1pm. For more information, phone Lorraine: 4759 1989. 

	Saturday 
11 April

	Collectors’ Plant Fair at Hawkesbury Race Club, Clarendon. Lunch and Cost TBA
	Departure time TBA
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From the President …





Welcome to 2015 and a new year of gardening. We wrapped up last year with a lovely lunch at the Country Club. It was a happy occasion with Michael Cooper, past Treasurer for many years and four past Presidents, all still current members, attending the lunch. Henry Nelson, our immediate past President and now Treasurer, and John Waldron, Barbara Bailey and Pam Davies all came along. It certainly gives continuity and confidence to the current president (me!) to have them there. They have well and truly done their bit for the club in the past so it’s gratifying to see them able to sit back and enjoy what we have to offer.


This year we have once again managed to persuade some very interesting guest speakers to come along. If you haven’t seen the schedule of speakers for the first five months of 2015, please pick one up before you leave today.


Please feel free to give the committee any feedback that you feel might improve the running of the club. If there are any niggling issues out there, I would prefer to hear them from the members rather than along the grapevine. We do our best, but as a committee we are always open to discussing issues that anyone might have.


The very best wishes to all of you for a happy 2015,        Celeste





The Guest Speaker for today is Lorraine McMiles.





�    Dates for Your Diary





             Morning Tea 





Today:         Lea Nelson and Anne Tout


12 Feb:          Martin and Marlene Vaughan





If you are unable to come on your rostered day, please call Jane Blackshaw on 4757 2887.





Guest Speakers





Today’s Meeting:











Next Meeting:               


12 Feb 2015�
Lorraine McMiles, Secretary, Blue Mountains Floral Art Group: 


Flower Arranging 





John Menzel, 


President, Dahlia Society of Australia  �
�









Club Information


All members and visitors are asked to sign in upon arrival.





Members are asked to wear their club name badges to all club meetings, tours and functions. To take part in club functions and tours you must be a bona-fide club member.





General Meetings are held on the second Thursday of each month, from January to November, at the Wentworth Falls School of Arts Theatre, Adele Ave (cnr Great Western Hwy) Wentworth Falls. Meetings commence at 9.45am and finish around noon. The Library and Plant Stall are open before the meeting and at morning tea. $5 entry fee.





Joining fee is $30. Thereafter, annual subscription is $20.  





For Club Welfare matters, contact Lea Nelson: 


Ph 4784 1101





Some Garden Notes for January


Based on January Flower Power Tips








Climbers will be sending out fast growing shoots. Clip or train the shoots to contain the plant.


Liquid feed and deadhead flowering plants and you’ll have a new flush of flowers.


Citrus, gardenias, lillypillies and pittosporums are prone to scale and sooty mould. Protect with Eco-oil.


DroughtShield will protect newly planted seedlings. Its polymer protective coating can last up to 90 days as it stretches as the plant grows.


Be on the alert for lace bugs and powdery mildew on azaleas. Spray lace bugs with Confidor and mildew with a fungicide such as Eco-fungicide.


Start composting. Plant matter breaks down more quickly at this time of year. If you haven’t a bin, a big plastic garden bag will do. Fill it with roughly equal amounts of brown leaf and green matter. Add some lime to help it along.


Apply Seasol once a week to help protect your plants during the hot weather. If you already have some stressed plants, it will help to revive them. Don’t fertilise! It will stress them further.  


Thank you Sharon for sharing with us your January Flower Power Tips

















Club Secretary: Gai Horrocks. 


email: ghorrocks@iprimus.com.au


Wentworth Falls Garden Club, PO Box 37


Wentworth Falls NSW 2782


www.wentworthfallsgardenclub.com











